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Board of Police Commissioners

Wednesday, November 3, 2021 Special Meeting Minutes
7:00 PM Webinar Meeting

UNAPPROVED


Board of Police Commissioners Panelists: Police Board Chairman Beth Gralnick, Police Board Vice Chairman Jess DiPasquale, Police Board Commissioners Susan Moch, Peter Ottomano, Woody Bliss, David Muller and Dawn Egan

Others Present:  Chief Edwin Henion
The meeting was called to order at 7:03 PM

This meeting is being recorded.

Consideration / Approval October 5, 2021 Meeting Minutes and October 26, 2021 Special Meeting Minutes – Police Board Chairman Gralnick made a motion to approve October 5, 2021 meeting minutes, Commissioner Bliss moved and Commissioner Moch seconded, Commissioner Muller abstained, all in favor.  Police Board Chairman Gralnick made a motion to approve October 26, 2021 Special Meeting Minutes, Commissioner Ottomano moved and Police Board Vice President DiPasquale seconded, Commissioner Muller abstained, all in favor.
Chief’s Report
Chief Henion reported to the meeting that the Police Departments overtime is $33,573.00 for the month of October a considerable amount over last year.  We have three Officers out on injuries and a vacant position to fill. The overtime is second man shift to fill and we had the storm as well.   We received in October $16,253 from workers compensation.  We had no budget changes.

Grant Updates – We haven’t received any grants or donations.

COVID-19 – The Chief stated the Police Department is going back to normal patrol car configuration. Commissioner Muller asked how many Officers are vaccinated.  The Chief stated we have sixteen sworn officers including myself and the Captain.  One officer is not vaccinated he is consulting with his doctor.  He already had COVID.  One officer has not answered.  There is no state requirement to be vaccinated, no Town requirement to be vaccinated and no Governor requirement.

Police Engagement Program (PEP) – Update – We have the Stratford Police Department scheduled for Saturday, December 4, 2021 the public version. It is a four hour program and we will probably have it at one of the schools.  Chief Henion stated depending on how many people sign up for it. We are hopeful that the public will attend.  He will let the DEI Committee, Weston-Today and we can put it in the Board of Selectman’s Newsletter and the Police Departments website. We could get flyers around town.   The Police Officers have already had training with the Stratford Police Department back in March.  

Additional Business for Commission Consideration – Chief Henion stated we made a conditional offer to a new Police Officer last week.  I am working on background checks, polygraph testing and drug screening.  The Chief is hoping by next month he can get him certified in the Town of Weston.

On October 19, 2021 the Chief and some of his Officers and the Lieutenant Governor attended the Korean Veteran War Ceremony the forgotten war.  They were able to hear some of their stories and were able to speak with them. 
We did the reservoir run on Oct 24, 2021.  Kiwanis did a great job and Sgt. Daubert helped organized it.  The event was very well attended.

Trunk or Treat was held the at the Weston Intermediate School.  We provided a police vehicle and an Officer.  The Fire Department and Weston EMS were also there.  It was very well attended.

The residents on Joanne Lane requested the street be closed during Halloween.  The Chief stated he could not do that it is a public road so he sent a police car and an officer to drive up and down on the street.  It was very well attended.
Officer Boyles attended the Fairfield County Detective School.  It is a very intensive program with Prosecutors and Homicide Detectives who attend and talk about regulations, techniques and go through various cases.  Officer Boyles graduated last week and the Chief attended a dinner for his graduation.  The Chief sends one Officer each year to attend.  

The Dispatch center moved on Monday, November 1, 2021 to a temporary location in the fire department.   Larry Roberts the Dispatch Director was able to get a small funding for a new drop ceiling and to clean up the wires hanging and a paint job.

Body Cameras/Car Cameras – The Chief stated that Officer Kim and Officer Mogollon are working with Axon to get the body cameras up and running.  The Officers have to have training on the body cameras.  The Chief is hoping by January 2022 they will all be able to use the body cameras.  As far as the car cameras, the cars have to be outfitted with the new equipment.

Chairman Gralnick asked for a motion to go into Executive Session at 7:32 PM Commissioner Bliss moved and Vice Chairman DiPasquale seconded, all in favor.

 For more details, please refer to the video recording found here:

https://vimeo.com/642321558
The meeting adjourned at 8:25 PM.

Respectfully submitted
Mary Gunshor
Police Commission Secretary











Incorporated 1787









